
Millersburg Borough Council 

Special Meeting Minutes

January 4, 2023
Millersburg Borough Building

Attendance:
Eric Petery, Mbg. Area School District

Dan Troutman, Mbg.  Area School District 
Dan Potutschnig, Mbg. Area School District 

Elysia Mikkelsen, Crabtree Rohrbaugh 

Cathy Lee, K & W Engineers

Carolyn Dubois, K & W Engineers

Jackie Wilbern, HRG, Inc.
William Specht III, Ark Safety
Yvonne Miller, Mbg. Planning Comm.

Jane Woodside, Mbg. Planning Comm.

Gerard Duke, Director, Dauphin County    Planning Commission

Christopher Dietz, Borough Council Pres.
Brent Boyer, Borough Council Vice-Pres./Mbg. Planning Commission
Adam Hoke, Councilman

Colby Snyder, Councilman

James Whitall, Borough Manager
Alan Bowman, Mayor/Mbg. Planning Comm.
Ann Jackson, Borough Secretary
Council President Chris Dietz called the Special Meeting to order at 6:00PM and thanked everyone for attending.  The purpose of the meeting was to review the latest plans for Millersburg Area School District’s building project, while addressing the matters detailed in HRG’s Subdivision & Land Development Review Letter #2, dated December 22, 2022.   
Cathy Lee provided Borough Council meeting minutes dated February 11, 2015 and Borough Resolution No. 15-04, regarding the abandonment of a portion of North Street Extension.   Further documentation is required on this matter.  Other items required will be provided by K&W.  It was noted that there are no recommendations for any off-site improvements.  Ms. Lee stated that K&W will be requesting a waiver for the sidewalks along State Route 25.  President Dietz stated that Borough Council does want the sidewalks, as well as a safe connection between the Seal Park walkway and School property.  Regarding stormwater management, the filtration system will be shifted to the east and will be switched to a concrete system, with solid walls on all four sides.  HRG is still reviewing the latest traffic study data.  Regarding the number of driveways, K&W plans to request a waiver from the Millersburg Borough Zoning Hearing Board.  Mr. Duke will provide a letter to the Borough, with his comments that based upon the Traffic Impact Study, it does not appear that the additional driveways will have an adverse effect.  There was discussion regarding requesting a 90-day extension to address noted issues.  President Dietz recessed the meeting to the Call of the Chair at 7:05PM.
Millersburg Planning Commission
Chairman Brent Boyer called the regular monthly meeting of the Millersburg Planning Commission meeting to order at 7:05PM.  All in attendance at the Borough Council Special Meeting remained.  

Motion by Dana Bellis, seconded by Alan Bowman to ask for a 90-day extension to continue review of the School District’s building project plans.  Motion carried.

Motion by Dana Bellis, seconded by Jane Woodside to approve the meeting minutes from the last meeting.  Motion carried.

Borough Manager James Whitall reported that he met recently with Jerry Duke and HRG to review the plan for the Seal Park Green Space Impact Project.  HRG applied for the grant.  Motion by Dana Bellis, seconded by Jane Woodside to request that Millersburg Borough Council provide a letter of support for this project.  Motion carried.  Mr. Specht reported that a letter of support will also be provided by Senator Greg Rothman.  Chris Dietz will request a letter of support from Representative Kerwin.
Motion by Dana Bellis, seconded by Jane Woodside to adjourn the meeting at 7:11PM.  Motion carried.

Millersburg Borough Council
President Dietz called the meeting back into regular session at 7:11PM.  All in attendance at the Planning Commission’s regular monthly meeting remained.

Ms. Mikkelsen asked how to best communicate the upcoming changes. It was agreed that a sub-committee consisting of Chris Dietz, Brent Boyer and Alan Bowman will work with Mr. Duke and the engineers.

Motion by Cl’m Snyder, seconded by Cl’m Hoke to authorize Borough Manager James Whitall to write a letter to Dauphin County Planning Commission recommending that we request a 90-day extension.  Motion carried.

Motion by Cl’m Hoke, seconded by Cl’m Snyder to authorize Borough Manager James Whitall to write a letter of support for the Seal Park Green Space Impact Project, based upon Mr. Duke’s comments and HRG’s information.  Motion carried.

Council President Dietz again thanked everyone for their involvement.  The meeting ended at 7:18PM, upon motion by Cl’m Boyer, seconded by Cl’m Hoke.  Motion carried.    

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Jackson
Borough Secretary
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